
           

    
    

   
   

   

  

   

        
  

Jonathan Rodgers 
Senior Executive, Access and Licensing  
Telephone: 020  7282  3775  
Email: jonathan.rodgers@orr.gov.uk  

26 March  2019  

Karen Byatt Keith Swallow 
Customer Manager Head of Finance & Commercial 
Network Rail Infrastructure Limited Stagecoach Supertram 
Floor 4B Nunnery Depot 
George Stephenson House Woodbourn Road 
Toft Green Sheffield  
York YO1 6T S9 3LS 

Dear Karen and Keith 

Consent to a supplement to the list of capacity charge rates: South 
Yorkshire Supertram Limited (SYSL) 

1. We  have consented   to supplement the list of  capacity charge rates  in an 
application  submitted on  2  May 2018  from  the above parties under Paragraph 9.4(c)  of 
Part 2  of  Schedule 7 to their track access contract. 

2. The purpose  of this application  is to supplement the list  of capacity  charge rates to 
reflect the  introduction  of a  new service between  Tinsley Junction  and Rotherham 
Parkgate  on 25 October 2018. 

3. There is no requirement for industry consultation in  this matter as no  other train  or 
freight operating  company  are affected by the changes. 

4. We  reviewed  the  application  and  are  satisfied  that approval is in accordance  with 
Network Rail’s guidance on supplementing the list of capacity charge rates. 

5. Sub-paragraph  9.9  states that consent by  ORR shall  have  effect from  such  date  as 
ORR shall  determine.  The  service  codes became  operational on  25  October 2018  and 
therefore the  effective date of  this  notice  is 25 October 2018. 
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Yours sincerely 

Jonathan Rodgers 
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